Travelog of Mt. Whitney Planned

A travelog of the Mt. Whitney and the back country by Slim Barnard, automobile editor of the Los Angeles Examiner and pro-ducer of the Wanderlust TV show is expected to be made this summer, it was announced at the Lone Pine Chamber of Commerce meeting Tuesday.

Barnard, who made the suggestion to Carl Kountz on a recent trip to Lone Pine, would take cameramen along as well as some local sportsmen. The trip would be sponsored by Lone Pine organizations and businessmen.

The Chamber endorsed such a

trip in a vote of the directors. President Elmer Schroeder made a plea to Lone Piners to wear Western dress the week prior to the Stampede next month and for businessmen to use silver dollars as much as possible in making change.

A poll of directors last week authorized the printing of several thousand folders to be used at the Los Angeles Sportsmen's show.

Elmer (Red) Butler was named a director of the chamber to take the place of Irv Burkhardt who submitted his resignation for health reasons. A letter of appreciation to Burkhardt for his past services was authorized.

The chamber is writing a letter to the Dept. of Fish and Game protesting the proposal of the Dept. of Water and Power to kill all of the fish in Haiwee Reservoir.

There was a discussion of the youth problem in the community.